
 
 

             CASTLEHEAD HIGH SCHOOL 
 
 
  
 
 

                          

  
                 
                 
 
Direc Children’s Services 
 Director: Janie O’Neill 
 
 
Dear parent/carer, 

 
You should have received a text message from Renfrewshire Council to inform you about the 
closure of all schools tomorrow - Friday 24 January 2025. Please see below the information from 
Renfrewshire Council: 
 
Due to severe weather, all schools and council-run nurseries will be closed on Friday 24 January 
2025.  
They will continue to run as normal on Thursday 23 January 2025.   
Schools will contact parents and carers directly with any school specific information for your 
child.   
Out-of-school care that operates in a school building will not be able to take place.   
If you normally receive a free school meal payment during the holiday periods, you will receive a 
payment for Friday 24 January 2025 as part of the next payment.   
Schools and nurseries will re-open as normal on Monday 27 January 2025. 
 
During the day tomorrow, classwork/tasks/revision will be provided for our young people on the 
SatchelOne and/or Microsoft TEAMS platforms for lessons that are timetabled. This information will 
be provided directly to your young person from class teachers. Due to the late nature of this 
announcement, no online live lessons will take place tomorrow.  
 
S2 parent's evening tonight will still go ahead as planned. 
 
With very best wishes to you and your family, 
 
Gordon Menzies 
Head Teacher 
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